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TEL:01309 672887

EMAIL :- admin.andersonsp@moray-edunet.gov.uk
INFORMATION LINE: - 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031100. 
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Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.

WEBhttps://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/my/AndersonsPrimary/
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Hello Everyone,

We have made a great start to the term and are all looking forward to the slightly brighter days.

Cross country season is upon us and Active Schools and Mr Custodio both have cross country sessions – Active Schools sessions are Monday lunchtimes and Mr C has sessions after school each Wednesday. Children can collect consent forms from the school office.
Even on cold days classes may go outside for PE so please make sure your child has an outdoor PE kit. There is no need to ensure they are wearing house colours or shorts as they would for indoor PE lessons but should have a track suit, jogging bottoms, sweatshirt, jacket, gloves, hat, outdoor  PE shoes etc anything that you feel is suitable for the weather conditions and to have spare socks to change in to just in case! It is much better to take off layers when you are hot than to have nothing else to put on if you are cold.
PARENT COUNCIL

At the AGM held on 14 January new office bearers were elected to lead the Parent Council. Rev. Hamilton Inbadas is now Chair, Lorraine Smith is Secretary and Emma Barber remains Treasurer. I am looking forward to working with them. The next PC meeting will be on Tuesday 5 May at 7pm.

Thank you to Linzi Chetwynd and Anne-Margaret Robertson who worked together as Co-Chairs to lead the Parent Council for the last few years. 
WINTER BUGS/ILLNESS
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If your child is unwell with vomiting or diarrhoea they should not return to school until 48 hours after the last bout of illness. Please follow this guide set out by the NHS as it should help to reduce the risk of transmissions between children and the spread of an illness. If any child informs us they have been unwell within a 48 hour period we will contact the parent/carer, and where necessary ask them to take their child home. Thank you for your support in keeping all children at Anderson’s safe. 

CONGRATULATIONS

We are delighted that our pupils continue to enter and win prizes in sporting and other competitions. 

Our badminton team members continue to win medals at competitions across Moray. It is so lovely to see their pride on returning to school after a weekend’s competition with their medals. Special thanks go to you, the parents, who drive your children to these events to support them (and occasionally console them).

RAF Lossiemouth – STEM competition. After the P6 visit to RAF Lossie the children were invited to take part in an additional competition and Holly Gray was selected as one of only six winners across Moray. Her prize is a visit to RAF Lossie where as well as looking around a Typhoon and lunch with the Wing Commander she’ll be able to visit the flight simulator.

Our netball players have taken part in a festival at Gordonstoun and thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Again thank you to the parents who take the teams along to these events. The support you give is very much appreciated.

BEAR Scotland invited us to ‘name a gritter’ for gritters based at their Keith depot. There were lots of brilliant suggestions and finally after much debate Transport Scotland chose Angus Mackay’s  ‘Sir Snowington’ and Ella Janousek’s ‘Gritly Come Dancing’. Look out for these vehicles along the A96. BEAR Scotland will be arranging for prizes for both winners and we are also hoping that both vehicles can come to school to let us see them once their names have been applied.
GEORGE the JANNY

George has been absent for a few weeks due to illness, we hope to have him back again fit and well after the mid-term break. In his absence janitorial cover has been provided by Duncan Simpson and Ian Harkness. I would also like to say a huge thank you to the support staff and the cleaners who have helped out where they can with situations we would normally leave to George! Also thank you to the children who have tried exceptionally hard to keep the school in good condition whilst George has been off. 
LOST PROPERTY
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Our House Captains go through lost property each week to try to return any named items to their rightful owners. Please check that your child’s items are named so when they do get left outside or in the toilets we can return them. It is also important to note that many children have the same or similar jackets; please check that your child hasn’t picked up the wrong jacket at the end of the day as they leave. We often have children who haven’t got a jacket to wear at home time as theirs has been taken by mistake. Most of the time, these are returned the next day however this is not always the case.

CARPETS

The new carpet tiles will be laid along the upper corridor over the mid-term break. Thank you to Graeme Sutherland, Robbie Watson and Mark Slade for their help in removing the old carpet.
FREE SCHOOL MEALS/CLOTHING GRANT/BEST START GRANT/BEST START FOOD
There are a number of financial supports available to families who receive -

· Universal Credit
· Child Tax Credit
· Working Tax Credit
· Housing Benefit
· Income Support
· Pension Credit
Free School Meals and Clothing Grant can be applied for through Moray Council’s website or by downloading a form from the site.
http://www.moray.gov.uk/moray_standard/page_55486.html
Although all children in P1 – P3 get free school meals you can still apply for the benefit if you are eligible. Citizens Advice Scotland can also help with queries.
Best Start Grant and Best Start Food are benefits which support families and are managed by Social Security Scotland. To find out more and to apply go to -
https://www.mygov.scot/benefits/best-start/
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HEADLICE
As always, please be vigilant about checking your child’s hair each week for head lice. If you have any questions you can ask your local pharmacist or contact the school nurse at the Health Centre
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
4 Feb –  AFG meeting 3.30pm

6 Feb – School Closed
7 Feb – School Closed
10 Feb – School Closed

11 Feb – school reopens

11 Feb – Activities and Fundraising Group Discos: P1-3, 5.45pm – 6.45pm and P4-7, 7pm - 8pm
14 Feb – P5, Rm 6 Class assembly – 10am

17 Feb – Glee Club competition in Elgin - 6pm

27 Feb – Cross Country at Gordonstoun

28 Feb – P2, Rm 4 Class assembly - 10am

29 February – Forres ASG Cross Country competition

2 March – P6 residential ski week

7 March – NSSAA Cross Country

14 March – Moray Primary Schools Cross Country competition

SEVERE WEATHER AND POSSIBLE SCHOOL CLOSURE PROCEDURES
There is still the chance of snow and other adverse weather conditions at this time of year.

We hope that the school will remain open, in spite of the weather; however there may be times that we have to close. If severe weather is expected and there is a chance that the school may close, please endeavour to undertake one of these three options:

1.  Listen to Moray Firth Radio which has regularly updated information – 97.4FM.

2.  Use the Schools Information Telephone Line:
Dial 0870 054 9999.  Then dial in the school’s PIN ~ 031100. Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.

· This will take you to the Anderson’s mailbox where you will enter a menu system.

· Dial 1 – to hear information about severe weather affecting the school day.

3.  Use the Schools Closure Information Portal:

· www.themoraycouncil.gov.uk
· Under the heading Ready for Winter click on View School Closures
BBC Radio Scotland will pick up the closure notice.  A post will also be made on Twitter @the MorayCouncil. 
Enjoy the mid-term break everyone.
Sara Neil

Acting Head Teacher
February 2020








